Saint Mary's Finance Council  

Thursday, August 25, 2016

7:00 P.M.

Agenda

1. Call to Order:  Fr. Wayne called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
2. Opening Prayer: The Council prayed together the Parish's 150th Anniversary Prayer
3. Budgets, budgets, budgets . . .

a. Review of last fiscal year 2015-2016


The PFC introduced themselves and brought Fr. Wayne (new pastor) up-
to-date with the work the PFC has been involved.  
b. Review proposed budget for new fiscal year 2016-2017


Cost Saving Measures


Elimination of positions



Rectory cook and afternoon secretary ~ savings approx. $25,000



Projected savings:  $25,000.00


Suspension of services



No pastoral administrator raises  ~ $12,000.00




Suspension of monthly stipend   ~  $4,800.00




Suspension of newspapers ~ $1,200.00




Dumpster ~ $5,400.00




Projected savings:  $23,422.00




TOTAL SAVINGS ~ $48,422.00

4. Fundraising Possibilities
a. Life Teen Goal ($30,000)

Fr. Wayne had a discussion with JP Manning, Youth Director, and 
increased the fundraising goal for Life Teen from $25,000 to $30,000.

b. Grand Annual will be the 1st weekend in October.

The PFC Council has decided that the Grand Annual Goal be set at 
$90,000 with the following projects being the specific target.



(1). Church roof  ($65,000)



(2). Church bell tower ($15,000)



(3). Debt payment ($10,000)

c.   Envelop Drawing


An immediate fundraiser was proposed in which 200 envelopes will be sold with cash prizes ranging from $25.00 to $750.  Possible revenue for the parish could be up to $15,000.

5. The State of the Parish 

a. Second Collections: A review of the amount of Second Collections was done and Fr. Wayne decided to scale back some of the collections.  A percentage of the first collection along with envelops from the second would be sent to the designated recipients.
b. Land Sale:  There was discussion on the possibility of the sale of two properties owned by the parish.  One was the parcel on Colonial Drive in East Dedham the other is the unused parking lot adjacent to the dentist office.
c. "Rainy Day Fund" was discussed to help the parish save funds for any emergency projects.
d. Debt $896,701.00:  Fr. Wayne was informed of the history of the debt and the work that has been done to reduce the debt over the past few years.  A plan to pay down the debt has been reached with the Archdiocese during Fr. Kelly's tenure.  The Archdiocese has agreed to extend the suspension of the interest on the debt so that all monies sent in over the year goes directly to the principle.
e. Presentation at the Masses:  Members of the PFC will speak after the monthly meetings to inform the parishioners of the financial status of the parish.
f. Post Budget in bulletin and online:  In an attempt to be transparent, the PFC has authorized the posting of its meetings minutes and budgets online.  The previous month Actual will be printed in the bulletin.
6. New Business:  No new business was introduced.
7. Adjournment:  The meeting was adjourned at 9:15 p.m.
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